Bomb scare at Webb Hall

By: Corey Sipe


A suspicious briefcase that was found in Webb Hall on April 4 resulted in an evacuation of the building, canceling of classes, police putting caution tape around the building, and the Connecticut State Police Bomb Squad inspecting the briefcase. A student first recognized a suspicious briefcase at 3:55pm and called the University Police Department. The student called the Department again at 4:20pm saying that the briefcase remained in the same spot. The fire alarm at 4:25pm was pulled by officers to evacuate the building. Officers instructed students and adults who were marching outside Webb Hall in a rally to encourage the development of a worker’s union at Sodexo and Konover construction. Sodexo provides operates the university dining services while Konover was hired by ECSU to build the new Adminstration Building which will be attached to the Support Services Center. 

The bomb scare resulted in university police officers instructing everyone to move away from the building. The rally marched to the Hurley Hall lawn. The Connecticut State Police Bomb Squad Unit part of the Emergency Services Unit from Troop K arrived at Webb Hall to investigate the briefcase. Officers determined that 5:30 classes at Webb Hall would be cancelled out of student’s safety. Students were allowed back into the building at 5:45. 

Lieutenant McBride said that, “You can never take chances”, stating that as a result of 9/11, all situations will be taken seriously and all emergency procedures will be followed to ensure the safety of all students, faculty, and visitors of Eastern Connecticut State University. 

